

Glen Park Association Board Meeting
June 8, 2022
8:00-9:00 PM
Virtual meeting

GPA Board Members Present:

Hilary Schiraldi, President
Adrienne Lacau, Vice-president
Heather World, Membership
Bonnee Waldstein, Communication secretary
Carolyn White, Recording secretary
Carolyn Deacy, Program chair
Dennis Mullen, Treasurer (late arrival)
Stephany Wilkes, Budget
Nicholas Dewar, Greenway
Jessica Bogo, Recreation and Parks
Steve Green, Transportation
Mary Szczepanik, Membership

Absent:

Phil Hamm, Glen Ridge board liaison to GP
Dan Wright
Sally Ross

Guests:

Janet Tarlov, GPMA
Sophie Constantino, Bernal Cut
Pariya Coene

Meeting called to order at 7:07 PM

1. Announcement (Hilary): Go Fund Me's have been set up for the Glen Park Cleaners and for the family (single mom and 3 kids) who lived above the cleaners to help with recovery from fire.

2. Approve minutes of the May board meeting. Heather moves to approve, Adrienne seconded. One abstention. MSA

3. Heather moves that we grant \$1,000 to San Francisco Parks Alliance (for the Burnside Mural), \$1,000 to Independent Arts and Media (for the Glen Park Gum Tree Girls Festival), \$1,500 to Glen Park Parent Teacher Organization, \$1,500 to Dolores Huerta Elementary PTA, \$1,500 to Sunnyside Elementary PTA, \$1,500 to St. John School, and \$2,000 to Citizen Film Inc. (for Bernal Cut/Arlington Path Beautification). Adrienne seconds. MSA

4. Safeway Grant (Hilary): As part of their “Grand Reopening” Safeway has awarded the GPA a \$3,000 grant. Hilary will be present to accept the grant tomorrow, June 9, at 9AM.

5. Summer Quarterly Meeting – July 21, 2022

a. Meeting will be virtual (Zoom)

b. Speaker suggestions include a representative from the District Attorney’s office for the Ingleside district, City Attorney David Chiu, Vince Yuen from Refuse Refuse and DPW Sanitation and Streets.

6. Gum Tree Girls Festival, Sunday July 10, 2022, at Glen Canyon Park from 10:30 AM to 3:30 PM.

a. GPA will have a table. GPA flyers will have 2 QR codes, 1 for membership and 1 to sign up for the Quarterly meeting.

b. Heather, Hilary, Carolyn W and Carolyn D signed up to be at the table.

c. Jessica will run the games. Evelyn gave her the allotted times.

7. District 8 Neighborfest / Resilience Block Party (Sophie):

a. Permits are available for July 1 – Oct 31

b. Focus is on bringing people together to become more connected. Meeting neighbors to help with emergency preparedness. A kit is available that includes barricades and helpful instructions. empowersf.org/2022-neighborfest-program/

- c. There are about a dozen slots available. Put in applications soon.
- d. Heather: We have a new round of members. She will email them to see if anyone is interested in organizing a block party. This is a great opportunity for community building.
- e. We will put a notice on the website, with a reminder at the summer quarterly meeting.

8l Traffic calming is needed on Roanoke and Arlington St.

9. Avenue Greenlight grant update (Janet): Banners, designed by Eric Wood, are up.

- a. Lighting is the next step. They need to identify and prepare the electrical sites. The cost is minimal for electricity They are LED string lights on a timer. They will need 1 outlet per segment, so 5 or 6 buildings.
- b. The money needs to be spent by end of year.

10. Homeless encampments (Janet): The homeless encampment by BART / 280 ramp is becoming seriously unsafe with cooking fires, human waste, trash and several people living there. There seem to be more people who are violent, down and out.

- a. Report to 311. Multiple agencies are involved: Caltrans, BART, CHP, SFFD and the 311 homeless outreach team. Jackie Thornhill from Supervisor Mandelman's office is also working on this issue.

11. Committee Reports

- a. Treasurer (Dennis): Cash balance is \$23,145.45. The balance is down due to the grant payouts. Heather completed the GPA's W9 required for the Safeway grant. Per Dennis, any board officer can sign a W9.
- b. Adrienne has the application from Tri-Counties Bank on Portola. They need signatures from the GPA President and Treasurer. Adrienne moved to authorize the President and Treasurer to open the new account. Jessica seconded, MSA.
- c. Membership (Heather): Current membership is 207

d. Transportation (Steve): Traffic calming on Brompton – Success! No left turn onto Joost from Brompton has been approved!

Crosswalk at Elk/Sussex. It was suggested that Steve get in touch with SFMTA to get more insight on what's happening with this project.

Heather moved to adjourn, Adrienne seconded. MSA Meeting adjourned at 9:10 PM